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All Governing Bodies are required to 
produce an annual report to parents. This is 
a summary report, however a full report is 
available on request. An annual parents’ 
meeting can also be held to discuss this 

report. 
 

Any parents either wishing to see the full 
report or request an annual parents' 

meeting, please enquire at the office or 
contact our Chair of Governors, Mr Adrian 

Leonard. 
 

School’s Term Dates 2022-2023 
AUTUMN TERM 2022 

Staff Training Day—Thursday 1st Sept 

Staff Training Day—Friday 2nd Sept 

School opens for all pupils—Monday 5th Sept 

Half term close—Friday 28th Oct 

School opens for pupils —Monday 7th November 

School closes for Christmas—Friday 23rd Dec  

SPRING TERM 2023 

Staff Training  Day—Monday 9th Jan 

School reopens—Tuesday 9th Jan 

Half term close—Friday 17th Feb 

School opens for pupils—Tuesday 28th Feb 

School closes for Easter—Friday 31st March 

SUMMER TERM 2023 

Staff Training Day—Monday 17th April 

School opens for pupils—Tuesday 18th April 

Bank Holiday—Monday 1st May 

Half term close—Friday 26th May 

School reopens—Monday 5th June 

School closes for Summer—Wednesday 19th July  

Staff Training Day—Wednesday 19th July 

Staff Training Day—Thursday 20th July 

Ysgol Llanddulas 

Minffordd Road 
Llanddulas 

Conwy 

Tel: 01492 516 865          

pennaeth@llanddulas.conwy.sch.uk 

Statutory Information                                                          

We are an English medium school and have completed the 

Healthy Schools Award.                                                     

There are 4 toilet blocks, 3 staff/ 2 disabled toilets. These are 

cleaned daily by our caretaker and cleaners. 

What have been our successes during 
2021/2022 

We can look back at a successful but another      
difficult year at Llanddulas due to the continued   

pressures of Covid 19. At the beginning of the year 
however, we set ourselves School Development 
Plan targets for improvements and we have seen 

progress in the following areas:  
 

To further develop a whole school approach to    
wellbeing to support an inclusive environment in 
which all pupils and staff are thriving and making 

progress - Strong Progress 
 

Develop teaching and learning and planning /      
provision to support the implementation of the     

Curriculum for Wales and the development of the 
Four Purposes across the school from September 

2022  - Good Progress 
 

ALN transformation - to ensure appropriate         
challenge for all learners through the development 

of universal provision and effective intervention 
groups - Strong Progress 

School Prospectus 
Our school prospectus is in line with the legislaƟve      

requirements and can be found on the school’s website.  
A copy can also be emailed on request. 

Safety 
The school ensures the safety and security of all stakeholders 

by adhering to the school’s Health and Safety policy. 

Budget / Finance 
 

2020 -21 Carryover - £109,451 
2021-22 Allocation - £590,212 

2021-22 Projected Expenditure - £730,896  
2020-21 Use of Carryover to Balance Budget - £55,290  

2021-22 EIG Grant - £50,243 
2021-22 PDG Grant - £16,100 
2021-22 RSSS Grant - £2965 

2021-22 Actual Expenditure - £791,567  
2021-22 End of Year Carryover - £121,491 (15%)  



SCHOOL’S PERFORMANCE DATA 
 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, Welsh Government 
made the decision to not collect end of year data,   

therefore the School is unable to present any             
performance data as part of the report.  

 

Moving forward with the New Curriculum for Wales    
procedures for assessment and data will change.   

However, as a school we have worked hard to  develop 
our own systems to ensure we continue to ensure that 

every individual child is catered for and makes          
progress.  

 A message from the Chair  

As a governing body we are proud to present 
the report to parents of Ysgol Llanddulas. 

 

It is good to report that the children have been 
able to return to school full-time after all the  
disruption due to the Covid Pandemic. The 
Headteacher and staff have worked hard to  

mitigate the long term affect of the disruption to 
their education.   

 

The school's governors are committed to their 
roles and responsibilities and are proud to work 
with staff and parents in order to maintain high 

standards and offer children first class            
experiences and care. I would like you to take 
the time to read the report and reflect on the 
academic success and the highlights of our 

school during 2021-2022. 
 

Thank you to parents/guardians for all your    
support to the school, it is appreciated. 

Working together we can achieve great things 
for our children.   

Together, Everyone Achieves More! 
 

We are all set for a new academic year. 
Adrian Leonard (Chair of Governors) 

Here is a list of our Parent Governors as 
stands in September 2022: 

Mr Adrian Leonard (Chair) 
Miss Rebecca Colton 
Mrs Sue Livingstone 

Mr Matt Stewart 
 

Other Governors of our school include: 
Cllr Keith Eeles (Community Council) Vice Chair 

Ms Wendy Williams (LEA) 
Mrs Ann Griffiths (LEA) 

Mr Glynne Kirkham (Co-opted)  
Mr Kai Davies (Community) 

Rev Janice Brown (Foundation) 
Dr Huw Lloyd (Foundation) 

Mrs Helen Scarlett (Foundation) 
Mrs Helen Ansell (Teacher) 
Mr Bryn Lewis Jones (Staff) 

Mr John Lloyd (Headteacher) 

School’s Achievements 2021-2022 
Since September 2021 we have been able to resume trips 
and visits to enhance learning. The following opportunities 

have been offered this year:   

· Residential trips to Nant BH and Pentrellyncymer 

· Visits to St. Cynbryd’s Church, Danger Point,      
Llandudno Ski Centre, Year 6 camping, Greenwood. 

 School’s Attendance Data  
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, Welsh Government 

made the decision to not collect Attendance data, 
therefore the School will not publish this information 

as part of the report.  

Pupil Deprivation Grant                                                      

The PDG is a Welsh Government initiative that aims to provide 
financial support for the main areas of national priorities for 

schools: 
 

The school’s FSM population was 19% (22 pupils) 
 

The total allocation of PDG to this school for April 2021 to 
March 2022 was £16,100. 

 

The school undertakes the following activities in order to    
support pupils facing the challenges of poverty and            

deprivation: 
 

Staff run various intervention programmes across the school: 
Nurture sessions, ELSA and ALN groups. 

Curriculum Organisation and Teaching  
 

At Ysgol Llanddulas we support the concept of lifelong 
learning, recognising that children learn new things 
every day. We maintain that learning should be a 
rewarding and enjoyable experience for everyone. 

Through our teaching we seek to equip children with the 
skills, knowledge and understanding necessary to be 
able to make informed choices about the important 

things in their lives. We recognise that people learn best 
in different ways and aim to provide a rich and varied 

learning environment that supports children in 
developing their skills and abilities in a range of ways, in 

order to achieve their full potential.                       
Through our teaching we aim to develop pupils who are:  

 

Ambitious, capable learners  
Enterprising, creative contributors  

Ethical, informed citizens  
Healthy, confident individuals 

School’s Opportunity for Sport 

The Governors are asked to report on the 
provision made by the school for pupils to 

participate in sport.  All pupils have 2 hours of 
physical exercise/PE sessions each week in all 

classes and Years 2 - 6 have had swimming 
sessions. We have participated in the following 
sporting events: football, netball, cross country, 

rugby, cricket and athletics. Extra curricular clubs 
have also been offered for boys football & girls 

football and netball. 

Additional Learning Needs 2021-2022 
Mrs Helen Ansell is responsible for Additional Learning 

Needs provision at school which involves regular           
discussions with teachers, support staff and parents.      

Specific tasks and Individual Development Plans (IDP) are 
given to children with Additional Learning Needs (ALN) 

who have been identified as needing Additional Learning 
Provision (ALP), with the other children on universal or 
targeted interventions. Teachers and support staff work 
hard to implement these plans as the children strive to   

succeed with their targets.  
We work with relevant outside agencies to ensure          

appropriate support and some pupils have benefited from 
one-to-one support. We fully comply with the Additional 

Learning Needs and Education Tribunal (Wales) Act which 
has been in effect for Nursery and years 1, 3 & 5 since 

January 2022, with the Special Educational Needs Code 
being phased out for the other year groups. 

Exclusions 

One pupil received 1 fixed term exclusion for 1 day.  


